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SHERIFF-CORONER
SANDRA HUTCHENS

October 20, 2016

Dr. Carrie Carmody, Foreperson
Orange County Grand Jury

700 Civic Center Drive West
Santa Ana, CA 92701

Dear Dr. Carmody:

In response to your request of October 3, 2016, | am providing a supplemental response to the
2015-16 Grand Jury Report entitled, “Sheriff's Temporary Detention/Holding Areas, Patrol
Areas and Special Services. Timeframes for the implementation of Recommendation Three and
Recommendation Five. Please see the revised responses:

R.3  The Orange County Sheriff should make best efforts to coordinate with the Court
Facilities Manager by January 2017 to develop a plan to replace existing industrial/office
grade partitions at the courthouse entrances and screening stations with ballistic
partitions. (F2)

Response: The recommendation has not been implemented but is expected to be by March
2018. The Orange County Sheriff’s Department and Court Facilities Manager have been and are
currently scheduling vendors to conduct job site visitations to enable them to create a design to
accommodate the each existing courthouse unique floor plan. The design and selection of
ballistic barriers are of paramount importance for the protection of staff and visitors at each of
the Justice Center’s screening areas. The completion of this project will be dependent on
funding provided by the Judicial Council of California. Each Justice Center is the property of the
State of California.

R.5  The Orange County Sheriff should make best efforts to coordinate with the Court
Facilities Manager by January 2017 to plan for funding, procurement and installation of
solid roll up doors at the inmate vehicle entrance to the Harbor Justice Center.

Responses: The recommendation has not been implemented but is expected by March 2018.
The Court Facilities Manager is currently seeking cost estimates for the Harbor Justice Center
inmate vehicle entrance privacy roll up gate. The completion of this project will be dependent
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on funding provided by the Judicial Council of California. Each Justice Center is the property of
the State of California.

Should you need any additional information, please do not hesitate to contact my office. Thank
you.

Sincerely, /

Sandra Hutchens
Sheriff-Coroner

cc: Members, Board of Supervisors
Frank Kim, County Executive Officer




